DUTCH FLAT COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

Monday, January 9, 2017
I.  Call to Order:  6:07 PM
II.  Roll Call
Present:  

Bob Kims, President



Roxane Bertell





Marybeth Blackinton, Vice President

Cathy Gallardo





Brent Nyberg, Treasurer



Bob Pfister

Joanne Blohm, Recording Secretary

Jim Sanders



Lynette Vrooman, Corresponding Secretary

Absent:  Dehnel Demaniew
III.  Review, Approve Minutes


Approval of December minutes was postponed until the February meeting.

IV.  Events

A.  January Potluck – Potluck date will be Thursday, January 19th.  Anne Holmes will be the speaker.  She will speak for about 20 minutes about the historic “Dutch Flat Swindle”.  Jo is working on finding a speaker for the February potluck
V.  Building

The construction people who were contacted have yet to offer the Board any bids.  Marybeth will attempt contact with Wilson Granatt and Jim Formo to determine their interest in supervising the repair work on the building.  The item was put on hold until we get bids.

VI.  Finances

Brent presented the December Treasurer’s Report.  After discussion, it was decided there were several issues that needed correction or clarification.  M/S/C to postpone approval until the changes can be made.


Marybeth advised that she and Brent had met with Tracy McDonald of Merrill Accountancy for training with the new online version of Quick Books.  It is substantially different than the previous version Marybeth had worked with and both are having difficulty using it.

VII.  New Business

Membership Letter – Bob Kims prepared a draft of the annual letter and included a yearly calendar on the back.  Lynette will do a small re-write of the letter.  Marybeth will research printing prices with Kinko’s and Staples.  Lynette volunteered to pick the finished product up if we choose Staples in Grass Valley.  We will need over 1,000 copies of 3 pages with the Membership Form needing to be cut.  Board members who are available during the day will determine a day they can get together for the assembly line of stuffing envelopes.

Spring Artists Fair – The date for the Spring Artists Fair will be Saturday, May 6th.  Laura Glassco will be the coordinator and has had a poster prepared for advertising the event.   She will also be contacting local artists for art and crafts and handmade items only.  DFCC will make money on the table rentals.


Annual Cemetary Clean-Up – The Board felt that we should put an annual cemetary clean-up date on our calendar towards the end of May or first of June.  We don’t want to conflict with the annual swimming pool clean up day.  Marybeth will contact Diane Star and Robin Reynolds for their input of a good date.

VIII.  Old Business


Childrens Fund – Marybeth purchased the Target gift certificates online and printed them out for the recipients.  It was learned that the printed gift certificates cannot be used in the store – only online.  One of the recipients does not have access to the internet so he took it to the store but they were unable to redeem the certificate without the bar code (which did not print).   We will purchase the cards at the store next year.


In addition, there was a problem confirming all the names and numbers of children eligible for the gifts.  It turned out that the Board approved the expenditure of $600 for 24 children however Marybeth was only able to confirm 21 children.  Consequently $75 too much was paid to the Trading Post and 3 extra Target certificates were purchased.  Marybeth received $25 in change from the store and made a $50 donation for the balance of the over-payment.  We can use the 3 extra Target certificates for the future purchase of supplies.  M/S/C to show $150 going back in to the Childrens Fund based on these two overages.

Meeting Adjourned:  M/S/C to adjourn the meeting at 7:12 PM
Next Meeting:  Monday, February 13, 2017 (DFCC)
Submitted by:  Joanne Blohm, Recording Secretary
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